Marton Parish Council

Clerk: Catherine Clowes

14 Downesway

Alderley Edge

SK9 7XB

Email: clerk.mpc@sky.com
Meeting of the Parish Council held at 7.30 pm on 

Monday 9th July 2012 at the Village School, Marton

MINUTES
Present: Cllr D McGowan (DM), Cllr J Rylands (JR), Mr AG Darbyshire (AD), Mrs L Nixon (LN), Mr B Nolan (BN), Mr D Schwendener (DS), Mrs W Basnett (WB), Mrs C Clowes (Clerk), Cllr Lesley Smetham (LS)
1. Apologies for absence: Cllr L Smetham who later did attend 12/17
2. Minutes of the last meeting held on 14th May 2012: Agreed and Signed 12/18
3. Village maintenance 12/19
a) Overgrown footpaths on A34 – Simon Davies had advised DM that the work would be done in the next few weeks about 1 month ago.  DM will chase this up as still not done  DM
b) Road flooding near Church – Simon Davies advised AD that the work would be done this summer, still not done therefore AD will chase this up  AD
c) Overgrown hedge and Oak Lane potholes – the issue of defective workmanship in filling potholes was raised and that only some of the potholes have been filled.  Cllr Smetham advised that at present only potholes 2 or more inches deep will be filled due to budgets
d) Dog fouling on Oak Lane – Clerk has emailed dog warden with no response.  JR will liaise with concerned resident to see if they want to make a formal written complaint  JR
4. Community Pride Competition 12/20 Judges have made one visit to Marton and have been made aware of new planters outside school.  Awaiting feedback after second visit
5. Highway and road safety matters 12/21
a) Speeding & accidents on A34

b) Mobile speed indicating device – being used throughout the area and Marton will get there turn
c) Community Speed Watch Scheme & other measures.
No further interest has been shown by Siddington Parish Council in working together with Marton on these issues including purchasing a speed gun kit.  Marton now has two trained volunteers and two more possible volunteers, DM will speak to an interested parish resident.  It was agreed that AD will enquire about the exact price of the speed gun and high visibility jackets and report back.  DM, AD
6.    Marton School 12/22
a) (Proposed Nursery/Village) Hall, Parking and Transport – The nursery/village hall scheme has now been scrapped due to lack of finances.  DS advised that the contract for transport had gone out to tender even though numbers of users will not be known until September.  There is also no maximum size of coach stipulated for the tender.  DS suggested that the Parish Council needs to meet face to face with the relevant department of Cheshire East Council.  LS was asked to arrange this and if the council refuse this to advise the Parish Council who refuses it.  LS
b) Landscape scheme to front – Planters are now in place and thanks were expressed to DM, DS and BN for all their hard work.  DM advised that neighbours of the school had requested that 3 more planters are added to complete the job.  This would cost an estimated £200-£250.  It was agreed that this was a good idea.  DM will report back to the neighbours.  DM
7.    Planning 12/23

A discussion took place about the development plan that Cheshire East is currently putting 
together for Cheshire and whether it was felt that Marton was sufficiently covered against 


further development, particularly of housing, in the village.  DM advised that the Parish 


had already sent their views to Cheshire East Planning on development in the village and 


LS said that all comments received would be considered in formulating the new plan.  It 


was agreed that Marton had taken all the action necessary in respect of planning.

a) Proposed Girl Guide Camp Black Wood – DM advised no further development 

but our contact is keeping us informed.
8.    Parish Council Website 12/24

       LN advised that our domain name has now been approved as: www.marton-pc.gov.uk but 

       is not yet up and running – ongoing.

9.  Trees & Hedges 12/25
a) Unsafe trees on Oak Lane plus replacements – AD expressed concern about the safety of all the trees on Oak Lane.  It was agreed that all the trees concerned should be identified and a letter should be sent to the relevant person at Cheshire East  AD
b) Proposed village orchard near the village green – it was noted what a valuable asset this will be to the village.
10.  Boundary Commission proposals 12/26

       Ongoing – forward to next agenda.
11.  Chairs remarks & reports from members attending external meetings 12/27
a) JR raised the issue that no bus route currently runs through Marton and it was agreed that 
    this would be a big asset to the village.  JR will consider the best way forward  JR

b) Code of Conduct – It was agreed that the new code of conduct proposed by CHALC will be adopted forthwith by the council
c) JR passed on request for band for Knutsford Civic Service to TD to pass to Marton Church band
d) JR advised that online Police Survey was due in by 10th July 2012 if anyone wanted to complete it
e) JR advised that he had attended the induction of the new Mayor
f) LN advised that she had attended a meeting regarding connecting Cheshire with high speed broadband and it appears that Marton is now highly likely to get high speed broadband.
12.  Correspondence 12/28
a) CPRE Peakland Guardian Spring/Summer 2012 and Annual Review
b) Parker’s wholesale catalogue Autumn 2012
c) All other correspondence has been circulated by email 
        13.  Finance 12/29
a) Cash Book and bank reconciliation - circulated
b) Cheques totalling £617.74 – agreed and signed 
14.
Audit  12/30
a)     Internal Audit Report – issues identified have now been rectified
b)     Risk Assessment Review – current risk assessment and assets register to be circulated with the    minutes for councillors to consider for review at September meeting  Clerk
15.  Any other business 12/31   
a) Recent reports of keying of cars – LS advised that any incidents should be reported to the local housing association as they use the information to build up a picture of the area which is passed on to other agencies at meetings such as Macclesfield LAP
b) LN advised that she had been approached by a member of the school PTA to make the parish council aware that the school has applied for an events licence which will be advertised in the local press but this is just a legal requirement and is not an indication of any extra events taking place
c) BN advised that some pot holes on school lane still remain unfilled.  He will report the fault online to Cheshire East and advise the clerk of the reference code for database  BN
16.
Dates of next meetings: 12/32
· 10th September 2012

· 10th December 2012
Meeting closed at 9.30pm
